Sister Cities Lawrence

Governing Board Meeting

August 08, 2018 minutes

MEMBERS PRESENT:
MEMBERS ABSENT:
CITY STAFF LIAISON: FRIENDS PRESENT:                 





   

Bill Keel, Kelly Scholz, Michelle Fales, Diana Carlin, Ken Albrecht, Melissa Johnson, Bob Schumm, Carol Shankel, 
 James Hilliard
Porter Arneill 

Chair Bill Keel opened the regular monthly meeting at 5:33 PM.  
Meeting Materials Provided:
· Meeting agenda

· July 08, 2018 draft minutes

· Financials through July 2018
· Trivia sign-up sheets
Introduction of guests and announcements
· Mayor Stuart Boley (he anticipates being appointed as an ex officio member next week)
· There were no announcements

Approval of Minutes
· Minutes of July 8th were approved.
Review of Financials ‐ Fales
· Update on financials as presented. There is $86,112.90 among the three accounts.
· There were two more memberships
· Reserve accounts were discussed; The $2500 Friends of Iniades Reserve Fund was clarified as being available for projects approved by the Board
· Keel moved and Albrecht seconded. Report was accepted.
· Question was raised regarding the process to request the $8000 from the city. 2019 request was made in April; 2018 disbursement has not been received. It was approved, however, and an e-mail request will be sent to Arneill.
· FYI Constant Contact was originally $15/month and is now $45/month that Fales is paying. Will switch to Mail Chimp which is free if under 2000 contacts per month. The change will take place in September.
· Fales raised a question about changing the bank account to a new bank. The issue arose as a result of the name change for the Board. Based on research on corporate regulations, the account should remain active with the name change. Intrust said that the account needs to be closed and a new account opened. Schumm will contact someone at the bank to see if the issue can be resolved. Fales will put a list together of inconveniences their policies have created. 
Committee Reports
30th Anniversary Eutin-Lawrence Planning—Albrecht 
· Albrecht reported that suggested dates are departing June 6, 2019 and departing June 12; this is a holiday weekend in Germany (Pentecost Monday is a federal holiday)
· Mayor Boley is going to Eutin at the end of August

· Polled the board about who is interested going; Carlin, Fales, Schumm, Boley, Keel and Albrecht expressed interest

· Albrecht is asking other community members who might be interested as a result of their involvement

· The trip will overlap with the high school student group as well as KU’s study abroad program in Eutin; all city council members will be invited

· Scholz will find out what the maximum number is; it is likely to be 20 or a few more
· Will put a planning committee together to determine a gift idea and other details
· We will host a delegation from Eutin most likely early in October  
Scholarship Fundraising—Carlin  
· International Trivia Night is November 11, 2018 at the Carnegie Building from 5-7. 
· Carlin distributed sign-up forms for solicitations and contributions.
· Sample letters to solicit will be e-mailed. 
· Categories were discussed
· Arneill will check on the forms we need to serve beer and wine
FoH (Friends of Hiratsuka)--Johnson 

· Farewell party went well. The Mayor attended. 
· Phone conference call with Hiratsuka for a debriefing on the home stay

· Will try to keep momentum going with the students who participated to continue to communicate

· Johnson is receiving many positive comments from parents

· Scholz gave Johnson a poster for an art competition in Hiratsuka for younger students 

· Fales complimented Johnson on the ease of dealing with financial issues

· There are chaperone volunteers for 2019 already; application process and committee need to start

· Johnson and Hilliard are on the chaperone committee; Scholz will ask Hans Carttar if he will serve

· Need some changes in Saturday school and chaperone preparation       
FoE (Friends of Eutin)—Albrecht
· Scholz reported that the Rotary scholarship recipient Megan Durner presented at Rotary today and did an excellent job; Central Rotary wants to continue to assist

· Fred Atchison will check with the other two Rotary clubs about also supporting the scholarship; Carlin will follow up with the Lawrence Rotary since she is a member

· Students from Eutin will be here September 10-October 3

· Albrecht requested that Arneill set up the visit to the City Commission and reserve the Depot for the welcome reception; proposed that the students attend the Council meeting on September 18th and have the welcome reception afterwards

FOI (Friends of Iniades)—Schumm
· Schumm updated on Friends meeting. There were three; the last one was July 10. 
· Schumm reported on the e-mail sent on the 7th  of August to the Iniades contact about the student visit next summer; there was no response to the original e-mail and sent a follow up which was shared. 
· The first Iniades-Lawrence marriage took place recently between a KU student and an Iniades resident who has visited Lawrence. A photo is on the Website.
New Business
· Scholz reminded everyone that the return flight of the high school students from Eutin was delayed by a day and that students who make an application will receive $700 refunded by Delta as a result of German law. Arne Scholz encouraged all of the students to apply. 
· Shankel reported that the Watkins Museum wants to archive the Sister Cities history and anyone who has records or memorabilia should give it to the Watkins. Boley suggested that they be invited to inventory all of the gifts at City Hall.
· Keel and Fales expressed condolences on Del Shankel’s death. A memorial service is scheduled for August 18.
Next meeting:  Wednesday, September 12, 2018 at 5:30 p.m.
Shankel moved and Fales seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 6:59 p.m.
